Muncie Fire Merit Commission
March 14, 2024 Regular Meeting

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm by President, Andrew Dale. 
Members Present: President, Andrew Dale, Vice President, Linda Gray, Secretary, Andrew Popp, Qiana Clemens and Mike Whited.  Others present: Chief, Dan Burford and Recording Secretary, Samara White, and Attorney, Mark Ervin. 

Agenda Revision:  President Dale suggested revising and adding three items to the agenda.  Those updates are: Updates from the Attorney, Pending Rules and Procedure amendments, and a Letter of Acclamation.  Secretary Popp made the motion to accept the agenda revisions, Mike Whited seconded, and the MFMC voted unanimously to accept.  

Approval of the February 29, 2024 Meeting Minutes: After review from the commission, Mike Whited moved to accept the minutes as presented, Secretary Popp seconded, and the MFMC accepted with a unanimous vote.  

Chief Dan Burford:   

Promotions of Chief Inspector, Lt. Inspectors, and Lieutenant:  Due to the retirement of Aaron Wood, Chief Burford (going off of the promotional list) respectfully requested the MFMC to promote Eric Brown to Chief Inspector.  Mike Whited motioned to accept the request, Secretary Popp seconded, an the MFMC came to a unanimous vote to accept.  Eric Brown’s promotion to Chief Inspector opened a position up for a Lt. Inspector.  Chief Burford asked the MFMC to promote Jason Jackson as he first up on the Lt. Inspector’s promotional list.  Secretary Popp made the motion to accept, Vice President Grey Seconded, and the MFMC voted unanimously to accept.  The Muncie Fire Department has operated with one Lt. Inspector since January 2024.  Chief Burford asked the MFMC to promote Andrew Niccum to Lt. Inspector, Qiana Clemens moved to accept, Secretary Popp seconded, and the MFMC voted unanimously to accept.  The promotion of Andrew Niccum opened up a line Lieutenants position; Chief Burford asked the MFMC to promote the first person on the Lieutenant’s promotional list, Matthew Grindstaff wrote a letter declining this promotion, as he is in an appointed position.  Therefor Chief Burford asked the MFMC to promote Chris Deeds to Lieutenant, as he was the next on the Lieutenants promotional list.  Secretary Popp made the motion to accept, Mike Whited seconded, and the MFMC came to a unanimous vote to accept.  

Business from Attorney Mark Ervin: No Updates. 

Honoring Captain James Hathaway:  With James Hathaway’s near future promotion to Captain, Chief Burford, President Dale and the Muncie Fire Merit Commission with great honor and profound gratitude, presented his wife Christiana Hathaway with a letter promoting James Hathaway to Captain posthumously.  President Dale then read the letter that was presented to the family of James Hathaway.  Captain James Hathaway will be greatly missed by all.

Letter of Acclamation:  A few months prior to the March 2024 meeting, our commissioners along with Chief Burford decided to have an inhouse CPAT testing course in hopes of bringing more local applicants through the process.  With hard work and long hours, the CPAT course was finished.  Commissioner Whited expressed the gratification and the pride that he felt watching MFD personnel encourage and motivate the individuals as they were completing the course, and the time and efforts that made the CPAT successful.  Commissioner Whited read the letter acclamation on behalf of the MFMC to the MFD.  


Rules and Procedures #8. IV Written Competitive Examinations, F. (4), (5), & (6) - Promotions:  Change requests for Rules and Procedures #8. IV Written Competitive Examinations, F. (4), (5), & (6), were presented at the last meeting.  After some discussion about the changes affecting some individuals, and those individuals not showing up to attest their arguments, the MFMC voted unanimously accept the changes as presented.  

Update of the 2024 Hiring Process:  President Dale suggested having the March 28th meeting to certify the 2024 hiring list and potentially handing out conditional offers of employment.  


Motion to adjourn made by Andrew Popp at 6:09pm, seconded by Qiana Clemens, with unanimous vote to accept.
